
New AHS Guidelines and Willow Park 
 
Hello Members of Willow Park,  
 
Last night the Alberta Government declared a State of Public Emergency with new public health 
restrictions coming into effect for us on Monday, September 20. To ensure we are able to operate with 
minimal disruption, we will be adopting the RESTRICTION EXEMPTION PROGRAM laid out by the 
government.  
 
Starting on Monday, September 20 anyone accessing the clubhouse will have the following options: 
 

1. Proof of vaccination. 
a. From September 20 to October 25: Proof of a single dose is considered acceptable as 

long as the dose was given more than two weeks ago. 
b. After October 25: Proof of double vaccination is required. 

2. Proof of a negative test. 
a. Tests must be privately-paid COVID-19 PCR or rapid tests completed within 72 hours. 
b. Tests must not be from Alberta Health Services or Alberta Precision Laboratories. 

3. Documentation of a medical exemption. 
4. If you are under 12 years old, none of the above is required to access the building. 
5. Masks must be worn at all times in the clubhouse other than when you are seated at a table. 

Arms, sweaters, headcovers, gloves, etc. are not suitable replacements.  
 
Members may use the locker rooms without being asked to show proof of vaccination. You will however 
be required to wear a mask and keep 2 meters physical distancing. 
 
Due to privacy regulations our staff will not be recording or documenting any information regarding 
vaccinations, please come ready to show one of the options mentioned above at all times. This is 
going to be a strange time for everyone so please be patient and respectful with the staff, 
management, and other members as we work through this. 
 
Starting on Monday, September 20 our Pro Shop and Halfway house will operate under the following 
restrictions: 
 

1. Our Capacity will be limited to a maximum of 5 customers at one time. 
2. Customers must be masked at all times. 
3. Customers must maintain 2 meters physical distancing. 

 
There will be no changes to golf operations. Any changes to upcoming golf events will be communicated 
in the coming days. 
 
As always, please reach out to me if you have any questions at all. Thank you in advance for your 
understanding and cooperation through these new restrictions. 
 
Kind Regards, 
Wayne 
 

Wayne Fairbairn 
Executive Golf Professional and Operations Manager 
Willow Park Golf & Country Club 
639 Willow Park Dr S.E. 
Calgary, AB. T2J 0L6 
403.271.7676 ext 109 
 


